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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome back 
It has been wonderful to welcome back all students 
and staff. Hopefully we have just completed our last 
week of learning from home forever! I would like to 
reiterate my sincere thanks to parents for their 
support of RPS during the lockdown period, I am 
exceptionally proud of our school community.
 
World Teachers’ Day 
The theme of World Teachers' Day 2021 is  
'Teachers at the heart of education recovery'. The day 
recognises the tireless efforts of teachers who have 
kept lessons going and ensured minimal disruption to 
pupils' learning over the course of the pandemic.  
In Australia, World Teachers' Day in 2021 will be 
celebrated this Friday 29 October. I would like to 
extend my sincere gratitude to our exceptional 
teaching staff for their tireless commitment to 
education. They ensure our students are known, value 
and cared for, and are engaged and challenged to 
continue to learn every day. 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

TERM 4  
 

Week 4 
28 October 
2022 Kindergarten Transition Session 1 -  
9.15am – virtual 

 

Week 10 

6 December 
Kindergarten and Year 1 Excellence Assemblies 
(virtual) 
7 December 

Year 2, 3 and 4 Excellence Assemblies (virtual) 
8 December 

Year 5 Excellence Assemblies (virtual) 
Year 6 Excellence and Farewell Graduation 
Assemblies (combined, virtual) 
 

Week 11 

16 December 
Students last day of school 
 

2022 - TERM 1 
 

Week 1 
Tuesday 1 February 
Return to school Yrs 1 - 6 
 

Week 2 
Monday 7 February 
First day Kindergarten 
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School Oval - Announcing our upgrade  
The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy. In 2020, the NSW Government 
announced the Schools Renewal Program as part of the NSW Government’s COVID-19 recovery plans 
to deliver high-quality school infrastructure across the state and to support jobs in local economies. 
The Schools Renewal Program allows our school to fast-track a project that has been a priority for 
us. We look forward to improving the oval and functionality of our school. Projects delivered under 
this Program share costs – each successful school contributes between 20 and 50 per cent, while the 
NSW Government contributes the rest of the funds.  
 
Project overview 
We are upgrading our school oval with the support from the NSW Government as part of the Schools 
Renewal Program to upgrade program. The Schools Renewal Program is part of the NSW 
Government’s commitment to provide students with modern and engaging learning facilities. Our 
school will contribute 30 per cent of the cost and the NSW Government contributes the rest, allowing 
us to deliver this project faster. Our new Astroturf oval will mean we are able to access to the oval 
all year round for our school community, now and into the future. School Infrastructure NSW will 
work closely with our school to minimise disruption to students and staff during construction. The 
school oval has ongoing drainage issues during wet weather conditions preventing the students 
having access to outdoor play space. The oval will be replaced with Astroturf including significant 
drainage repairs. The project will commence in November and be completed for Day 1, Term 1 2022. 
While the oval will be closed for part of the term, the long term benefits will ensure our students 
have access to the oval all year round. 
  
Year 6 Formal 
Our Farewell events are booked two years in advance. Unfortunately, our booking for our 2021 Year 
6 Farwell at Castle Hill RSL is unable to go ahead as planned on 25 November, due to current 
guidelines in the Department of Education and NSW Public Health orders restricting inside spaces to 
a minimum of 2 squares metres per person. There is no availability at the RSL or other function 
centres for when the restrictions ease. In response to this, we have made the following plans. Under 
the Department of Education guidelines, the Year 6 Farewell will be held on the school site from 
5:30pm until 8:00pm on Thursday 9 December. Plans are in place to make this a very special and 
memorable event for our Year 6 students. 
 
Kindergarten Transition 2022 
We look forward to sharing an online presentation for new Kindergarten families this Thursday 28 
October from 9.15am to outline the transition to school program for 2022. 
 
Permanent Buildings 
This term, we will see the installation of a more permanent block of 4 demountables similar to our 
double story building. The work will be completed for Day 1, Term 1 2022. There will be no impact 
to teaching and learning. 
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NSW Grandparents Day 
Grandparents Day celebrates the contributions grandparents make to their families and 
communities. NSW Grandparents Day will be celebrated on Sunday 31 October. This year, all classes 
thoroughly enjoyed acknowledging their Grandparents or special person in their lives during our 
learning from home activities. 
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Selective High School 2023 
Is your child starting Year 7 in 2023? Applications for Year 7 selective high school placement in 2023 
opened on Tuesday 19 October 2021, find out more on:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
Opportunity Class Placement Test 
Students whose parents have applied for them to be placed in a Year 5 opportunity class in 2022 
must sit the Opportunity Class Placement Test. The test will be held on Wednesday 17 November 
2021 at 9am at Riverbank Public School. The placement test this year will be held online for 60 
minutes. Parents will receive 'Test authority' advice by email on Wednesday 3 November 2021. 
Please log in to your application dashboard and ensure that your contact details and child's current 
school are up to date. Parents and carers had up until 21 June 2021 to lodge a late application 
request. It is no longer possible to accept late application requests. 
 
Birthday Buckets 
As part of meeting guidelines set by The NSW Department of Education and keeping students safe 
in response to COVID-19, parents and carers are unable to send birthday treats to school to celebrate 
their child’s birthday until further notice. We have worked with the canteen to develop Birthday 
Buckets. Any families wishing for their child to celebrate their birthday at school can order a Birthday 
Bucket through the Spriggy Schools app. This needs to be placed at least 24 hours prior to the day 
required.  
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Back to Basics Uniform Shop 
We are pleased to announce that our school uniform provider, Cowan and Lewis, have opened a 
new retail outlet in Blacktown. Uniforms can be purchased directly from the retail outlet which is 
located at 156 Main Street, Blacktown. More information can be found in the attachment. Please 
note that due to COVID-19 all store visits are via appointment only. Please make your booking 
through their website www.corwanlewis.com.au 
 
Planning for 2022 
I have anticipated a slight increase in enrolments from 2010 to 2050. I will be forming 79 mainstream 
classes and 3 support classes. If you know your child will not be returning to Riverbank in 2022, 
please complete the form attached to the newsletter. 
 
What is the approach if parents still do not want children back at school – do schools run both 
face-to-face and learning from home options? 
The best learning environment for students is the classroom. We have worked closely with NSW 
Health to develop a COVID-safe and cautious plan to stagger the return to face-to-face schooling 
from 18 October 2021. Once your child’s year group has returned to school we will no longer be 
providing remote learning options. 
 
BYOD Information Session for 2022 Year 5 
2022 Year 5 parents are invited to view an online BYOD information session on Tuesday 16 
November. Stage 3 has a compulsory Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) program. This session will 
outline how the devices will be used to assist learning in the Stage 3 environment. We will also go 
through the Riverbank BYOD policy. The Riverbank policy reflects The Ponds High School policy, 
allowing a smooth transition at minimal cost as the device purchased in primary school can continue 
being used in high school. Students can bring any type and brand of device that meets the approved 
standards. A recorded link will be sent out via the School App on the day.  We encourage a parent 
or caregiver of each current Year 4 child to view the information session.  
 
Finally 
Happy Diwali to all our families celebrating on Thursday 5 November. Diwali is a Festival of Lights 
and is one of the most prominent and famous Hindu Festivals of India. 

Have a wonderful fortnight 
 
Mrs Jeanie Brown  
Principal 
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COVID-19 School Attendance 
Students must not attend school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-19. Any student with 
any COVID-19 symptoms must be sent home and not return to school unless: 

 they have a negative COVID-19 test result and are symptom free 
 they have isolated for 10 days, when no medical certificate is available or 
 they have previously tested positive for COVID-19, and NSW Health provides them with a 

medical clearance that allows them to return to school 

In circumstances where students have other medical reasons for recurrent symptoms, a letter from 
their GP is sufficient to negate the requirement for a negative test. If a student becomes a close 
contact, then self-isolation periods and testing requirements differ based on their exposure and 
vaccination status. If a student is identified as a close contact, an authorised contact tracer from 
NSW Health or from the department's Health and Safety directorate will make contact and provide 
guidance. If parents or carers believe that their child has a condition that means it’s not safe for 
them to return to school, they will need to provide a medical certificate. In this instance, it is 

-
19 Action Plan to support decision-making about their activities, including attendance at school. If a 
student is absent for more than three days without a medical certificate, this will be recorded as 
unauthorised absence and followed up by the school. If you require any clarification about returning 
to school, please contact the office to discuss with a Deputy Principal. 

Masks  
Current NSW Health advice requires that all staff must wear a face mask when indoors.  
 

  
We ask that students bring their own masks to school and have a clearly named zip lock bag in 
their school bag for masks to be safely stored while students eat their lunch and recess or 
undertake physical activity.  
 
Drop-offs and pick-ups 
Pick-ups will be staggered by cohorts and use a variety of exits on Wentworth Street.  
Parents and carers must follow their school’s advice regarding changes to student drop-off and 
pick-up. Parents and carers should: 

 follow the physical distancing advice for their local area and avoid gathering outside 
school gates 

 remain outside school grounds (some exceptions may exist for vulnerable students or 
 

 adhere to mask-wearing requirements in accordance with the Public Health Order 
 sign in using the Service NSW QR code if entering the school. 
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Morning Drop-Off   
Normal start times will continue for the remainder of the year. This is 8:45am, with supervision 
provided from 8:15am.  
 
All students must enter through the main yellow gates on Wentworth Street  or Riverbank Drive. 
As we have a natural stagger of students entering the school from 8:15 – 8:45am we can ensure 
safe social distancing practices between students.  
Gates will not open before 8.15am and no supervision will be available before 8:15am. Students 
will go directly to their classrooms when they arrive at school. Teachers will be present in 
classrooms from 8:15am to provide supervision. 
 
Afternoon Pick-Up  
To support a safe pick-up, a staggered finish time will be in place for the remainder of the year. 
Classroom teachers made contact with parents earlier in the term to discuss the pick-up 
arrangements for each child. If there are any changes to these arrangements, please email your 
child’s teacher with the updated information.  
 
All students who are picked up at a staggered time (2:00pm, 2:15pm or 2:30pm) must be picked 
up by one parent/carer. This must be done so via the designated gate. Parents must wait in their 
designated class/grade sections and wait for an executive staff member to call parents to the gate 
to pick up their child. There will be clear signage along Wentworth Street either on the school 

  
 
Sibling families will be dismissed at 2:45pm. The eldest children from each family will collect their 
younger siblings from classrooms before exiting the school through the gate of the eldest child.   
 
Children who travel home by themselves will be dismissed at 2:45pm. 
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Designated Gates 
Kindergarten Yellow Front Gate GATE 5 
Year 1 Top Carpark Gate GATE 3 

Year 2 
Back High School Gate on Wentworth 
Street  

GATE 6 

Year 3 Top Carpark Gate GATE 3 

Year 4 Back High School Gate on Wentworth 
Street 

GATE 6 

Year 5 Yellow Front Gate GATE 5 
Year 6 Yellow Front Gate GATE 5 

Activities that are not permitted or on hold 
Schools must cease the following activities during school hours or within 
school grounds: 

singing, chanting, group repetition and choirs (except for HSC
preparation and assessment)
sport (except for sport within existing PDHPE classes, provided this
limits student mixing)
bands and ensembles, emergency drills
interschool activities and events including interschool sport, gala
days, trials, knock outs and carnivals 
SRE/SEE/VSA
community language schools
assemblies
school performances, productions, concerts, speech nights and award presentations
excursions, camps, field trips and principal-endorsed activities for students, international
excursions
student visits to aged care facilities
community events (fetes, grandparents’ days etc.)
P&C activities, including meetings (unless held online only)
all external providers and specialist programs not directly related to educational outcomes
and support, including community use of school facilities (such as markets and all after school
activities)

GATE 6

GATE 5

GATE 3
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Canteen News 
Our Canteen has a new Term 4 menu and ordering systems. Online orders are preferred for recess and 

lunch, Birthday Buckets are available and students can purchase limited items at recess and lunch.  
Please visit the Spriggy Schools app to make an order. 
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Attendance Road Map 
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In the gate by half past 8 
 

Parents, we are seeing over 100 students arrive late to school every 
day. Students are required to be at school before the morning bell and 

in their class lines by 8.45am. Thank you for your ongoing support. 
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School App Tip 
Did you know that you can tailor the push alerts that you receive from our school app to the 
grade/stage your child is in? 
 
Select the cog wheel on the bottom right hand corner and select Newsletters and the grade/stage 
your child is in to ensure that all relevant communication is received. 
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Merit Awards 
 
 
Congratulations to our Kindergarten Term 4 Week 3 Merit Awards recipients 

Class Class 

KA – Lozi, Mashal, Aahana  KB – Raphael, Archie, Ummehani  

KC – Pranshul, Brooklyn, Shehzeen  KE – Bella, Ayaan, Layla 

KJM – Ruhaab, Anaya, Jack B  KL – Jesse, Hilary, Jhil   

KM – Diva, Akira, Sarah  KME – Rohith, Tatiana, Georgie  

KN –  Reyansh, Hashvi, Nathaniel  KS – Shrey, Koda, Satvika 

KW – Talena, Malek, Ammiel   
 
 
 
Congratulations to our Year 1 Term 4 Week 3 Merit Awards recipients 

Class Class 
1A – Tayler, Charlotte, Swaran 1C –  Aajooni, Leora, Sroop 

1D – Reyansh, Azra, Dia  1E – Yaazhini, Sarrinah, Abhijeet  

1H – Reyansh, Elisha, Nitya 1J – Ira, Laksh, Saanvi  

1K – Pehal, Jacob, Aaravi  1M – Aryan, Tanvi, Vivaan 

1R – Joshua, Rehan, Viraj 1S – Usman, Autumn, Houd  

1T – Arina, Hayden, Ayaan  1W – Izna, Palash, Mahirah 

1-4J – Sarah  
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Parent Communication  
We use a variety of platforms to communicate information about upcoming events and highlight 
the great things that happen at Riverbank Public School.  
 
 
School Enews App 
Important notifications are posted and emailed on the 
School Enews App. School Enews is a free app available for 
all mobile devices. Just download the app from the App Store 
or Play Store by searching for Riverbank Public School. Please 
ensure that push notifications alerts are turned on so that 
you can receive information as soon as it is distributed.  
 
 
 
School Website 
Our school website is updated frequently. Some notes 
such as the Canteen Price List, Uniform Shop and our 
newsletter are all available online. Our school website is 
https://riverbank-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
 
Facebook 
Riverbank Public School has its own Facebook page where we 
celebrate student’s achievements. Parents are unable to post any 
news items, but can comment on reports and photos. The page is 
designed to keep the community up to date regarding all the 
wonderful things that happen at Riverbank Public School.  
 
 
 
Twitter 
In addition to Facebook, Riverbank Public School use Twitter to share 
events as they happen throughout the school. You can follow us on 
Twitter @RiverbankPublic. 
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Restorative Practices 
Restorative Practices form the relational basis for Quality Teaching and Learning at Riverbank 
Public School. Our Restorative Practice Framework, because of its explicit nature, offers a common 
language and practice capable of fostering healthy relationships. 
 
Student achievement is enhanced through Restorative values being embedded as a way of being 
and learning together. Our approach fosters individual responsibility and helps develop empathy. 
Inappropriate behaviour or choices and mistakes can be viewed as an opportunity for insight, 
learning and development in both the academic and social domains. 
 
The explicit framework is inextricably linked to the Quality Teaching Framework and includes the 
following sets of questions to be asked by children, teachers and parents. 
 
When Things Go Wrong…..When Someone Has Been Hurt 
• What happened? 
• What were you thinking of at the time? 
• What have you thought about since? 
• Who has been affected by what you have done? In what way? 
• What do you think you may do to make things right? 
• What did you think when you realised what happened? 
• What impact has this incident had on you and others? 
• What has been the hardest thing for you? 
• What do you think needs to happen to make things right? 

 
The process is empowering as it takes students from the past to the present and gives them hope 
for the future. It empowers them to make things right and heal any harm that has been done. 
A restorative classroom setting is one that values dialogue through an inclusive approach where 
everyone expects to be heard and through this participatory process, students develop the capacity 
to learn that emotions are an important and legitimate expression of healthy dialogue. This process 
helps students to deal with conflict, tensions and difference in respectful ways that engender trust 
and foster healthy relationships. 
 
School Motto 
The school’s motto, ‘Learning to Live, Living to Learn’, reinforces a broad and enriching curriculum, 
which not only focuses on the development of literacy and numeracy skills but also on the social 
and emotional wellbeing of the students whilst respecting a culturally diverse community. 
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Riverbank Public School Code of Behaviour 
• We share the voice space by listening actively to others and expressing ourselves confidently. 
• We follow instructions by being in the right place, at the right time, doing the right thing. 
• We use build-ups by saying encouraging, affirming things to others. 
• We keep our hands, feet and objects to ourselves so that everyone is safe.
• We own our own behaviour because we choose how we behave. 

 
 
Our Help Increase the Peace (HIP) Keys – School Rules: 
Our school values will incorporate the ‘Help Increase the Peace Keys’ to promote a harmonious, 
nurturing and challenging living and learning environment. 
The HIP program offers a whole school approach to building relationships through 
communication, co-operation, trust building and conflict resolution. 
 
 

 
 
YELLOW KEY Care for Others 
 
GREEN KEY Think Before Reacting 
 
BLUE KEY Respect Yourself 
 
RED KEY Work Together for a Non Violent Way 
 
BLACK KEY Expect the Best 
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Sport Houses  

There are Four Sports Houses that reflect the wonderful view the school has of the Blue Mountains. 

Team Name Named After Famous For Team Colour 

PIDDINGTON Mount Piddington One of the highest 
peaks and is very 
famous for rock 
climbing. 

BLUE 
(for the abundance of 
Eucalypts that give the 
mountains their blue colour) 

TOMAH Mount Tomah Is very famous not 
only for its height 
but the Botanical 
Gardens. 

GREEN 
(for the gardens) 

BOYCE Mount Boyce Is almost the highest 
point in the 
mountains and is 
famous for a major 
Bureau of 
Meteorology station. 

RED 
(for the flowering red 
natives: Waratah, Lambertia 
or Mountain Devil and Red 
Grevillia) 

YORK Mount York Is very famous 
because it is where 
Blaxland, Lawson and 
Wentworth first saw 
the western plains. 

YELLOW 
(for the viewing of the 
western plains by the 
explorers) 
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RPS Medical Procedures 
Prescribed Medication: 
When a medical practitioner has prescribed medication that must be administered during the school 
day, parents/carers must: 

 notify the school 
 provide up to date information as required 
 supply the medication and any 'consumables' necessary for its administration in a timely way 
 complete the Riverbank Public School Medical Permission Note (please see the office for a copy 

of this note). 
 
The administration of prescribed medication in schools is carried out by staff who volunteer and who 
are trained. Students must not carry medication unless there is a written agreement between the 
school and the student's parents/carers. 
 
Individual Health Care Plans: 
An individual health care plan must be developed for: 

 severe asthma, type 1 diabetes, epilepsy and anaphylaxis 
 any student who is diagnosed as having a condition that may require an emergency response 
 any student who requires the administration of health care procedures 

 
If your child has any health conditions and does not already have an existing individual health care 
plan, please contact the office to collect the required forms. 
 
If your child has an adrenaline auto injector (EpiPen) prescribed by a medical practitioner, an Action 
Plan for Anaphylaxis must be completed. If the school does not have a current, Action Plan for 
Anaphylaxis please have your child’s doctor complete one immediately.  
 
If your child has allergic reactions where no adrenaline autoinjector is prescribed by a medical 
practitioner, an Action Plan For Allergic Reactions must be completed. If the school does not have a 
current Action Plan for Allergic Reactions please have your child’s doctor complete one immediately.  
 
If your child has been prescribed by a medical practitioner as having asthma, an Asthma Action Plan 
is required. If the school does not have a current Asthma Action Plan please have your child’s doctor 
complete one immediately. 
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Lost Property 
 

Our lost property tubs are located outside the staffroom and are checked daily 
by staff. Lost property which is labelled will be returned to students the 

following day. 

Please ensure that all uniforms, lunchboxes and water bottles are labelled with 
your child’s name. 
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Dropping Off and Picking Up students  
A ‘Kiss and Ride Zone’ or ‘Drop-off and Pick-up’ area utilises existing 'No Parking' zones around 
schools. In these areas, drivers may stop to drop off or pick up children, however No Parking rules 
apply:  

• Maximum stop time is 2 minutes  
• Driver must remain in or within 3 metres of the vehicle  
• Vehicle must not be left unattended  

 
Additional safety tips for school zones:  

• Always drop-off or pick-up your child from the designated area, following the school’s 
procedures  

• Make sure children use the footpath-side door when getting in and out of a car  
•  Make sure the hand brake is applied when the vehicle is stationary  
• Never double park  
• Never park across a pedestrian crossing  
• Never undertake a U-turn in close proximity to the school.  

 
Safety Tips for Students:  
• Stay buckled up until the vehicle has stopped in the ‘Drop-off and Pick-up’ area  
• Make sure your school bag and other items are in a safe position, e.g. on the floor  
• Be ready to get out of the car with your belongings when the car has stopped and you have 

unbuckled your seatbelt  
• Always get in and out of the backseat of the vehicle through the safety door - the rear 

footpath-side door.  
 
No Stopping 

What does it mean? You cannot stop in this area FOR ANY REASON (including queuing 
or waiting for space). 
Why is it there? Keeps clear sight lines between drivers and children/pedestrians. 
Penalty $330 + 2 Demerit Points (School Zone) 

 
No Parking 

What does it mean? You can stop in a NO PARKING zone for a maximum of two minutes 
to drop off and pick up passengers. If no spaces are available, you cannot queue on the 
road way or in any other zones while waiting for a space. You will need to drive away 
and park elsewhere, only returning when there is space to pull up. 
You must stay within three metres of your vehicle at all times. 
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Why is it there? To provide a safe place for children/pedestrian set down and pick up. 
Penalty $183 + 2 Demerit points (School Zone) 
 
Bus Zone 

What does it mean? You must not stop or park in a bus zone for any reason (including 
queuing or waiting for a space) unless you are driving a bus. 
Why is it there? To provide a safe place for large buses to set down and pick up 
school children. 
Penalty $330 + 2 Demerit Points (School Zone) 
 

Pedestrian Crossings 
You must not stop within 20 metres before a pedestrian crossing or 10 
metres after a crossing unless there is a control sign permitting parking. 
Why is it there? To ensure that children can be clearly seen by vehicles 
approaching the crossing. 
Penalty $439 + 2 Demerit Points (School Zone). 
 
Footpaths, Driveways and Nature Strips 

You must not stop on any footpath or nature strip, or even a driveway crossing a 
footpath or nature strip FOR ANY REASON. 
Why is it there? You could easily run over a child or force pedestrians onto the 
road to get around you. 
Penalty $183 + 2 Demerit points (School Zone) 

 
Double Parking 

You must not stop on the road adjacent to another vehicle at any time even to 
drop off or pick up passengers. 
Why is it there? Double parking forces other cars to go around you causing traffic 
congestion and reduces the view of drivers and children crossing the road. 
Penalty $330 Demerit points (School Zone) 

The school is very fortunate to have dedicated volunteers who assist in the safe pick-up of students 
in this area. Please follow any instruction given to you by these volunteers in order to keep the 
children safe. 
 



WE HAVE
MISSED

YOU ALL
SO MUCH!



RIVERBANK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
    25 Wentworth Street THE PONDS NSW 2769 

Ph:  9626 7511 Fax:  9626 1001 
Website:  www.riverbank-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email:  riverbank-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

13 October 2022 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Non-returning/Late returning 2022 
 
If you know that your child/ren are not returning to Riverbank Public School next year or 
will be returning after the commencement of the 2022 school year, please complete the 
form below and return to your classroom teacher. If you have more than one child, please 
return with your eldest child to their classroom teacher. 
 
The first day for students in Years 1-6 is Tuesday 1 February 2022. 
The first day of school for 2022 Kindergarten students is Monday 7 February 2022. 
 
Non-returning 2022 - Year 6 please do not complete. 
 
Child 1  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 2  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 3  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 4  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

 
Destination school ___________________________________________________ 
 
Late returning 2022 
*An ‘APPLICATION FOR EXTENDED LEAVE’ form MUST BE completed and returned to the 
school office by 1 December. 
 
The following child/ren will be returning to Riverbank Public School after the 
commencement of the 2022 school year. 
 
Child 1  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 2  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 3  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

Child 4  ______________________________________  of class ______________ 

 
 
My child/ren will be starting school on the following date ____________________ 
 
Signed ___________________________________ Date __________________ 





SCHOOL ZONE OFFENCES
WHAT ARE YOU RISKING?

FACT
Children are small, harder to see, behave unpredictably and are extremely 
vulnerable. They need YOU to take extra care when driving and parking around 
school zones.

NO PARKING
No waiting. You have 
2 minutes to drop-off 
or pick-up.
You must stay  
within 3 metres of your vehicle.

PENALTIES 
FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 

NO STOPPING PENALTIES 
FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
You must not stop on a 
length of road with a no 
stopping sign.
The first 10 metres from an 
intersection is a no stopping 
zone.  
Yellow kerb lines are also a No Stopping 
zone.

BUS ZONE PENALTIES 
FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
Only a public bus can stop 
in a bus zone.

MOBILE PENALTIES 
FROM

+  DEMERIT
POINTS

Extra fines 
PHONES

apply for using $ 
a mobile phone in a school 
zone.

May be subject to 
Double Demerits

SPEEDING OFFENCES
PENALTIES

FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$
40km/h is the limit.
Children are 
vulnerable, so slow  
down in school zones.

May be subject to 
Double Demerits

PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
PENALTIES 

FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 

1. In a queue of traffic, no part
of your vehicle can stop on a
pedestrian crossing.

2. Do not let your child in or out
of a vehicle at a pedestrian
crossing as this is a No Stopping
zone.

DRIVE WAYS & FOOTPATHS
PENALTIES 

FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 344

Do not park on or across a 
driveway or footpath.

U TURNS
PENALTIES 

FROM

+3 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
U turns are illegal on or near a 
pedestrian crossing and across 
a double white line.

DOUBLE PARKING
PENALTIES 

FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
Double parking is illegal and is 
very dangerous in a school 
zone.



SCHOOL ZONE OFFENCES
WHAT ARE YOU RISKING?

NO PARKING
2 minutes  
to drop-off or pick-up,  
stay within 3 metres of 
vehicle.

PENALTIES 
FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
NO STOPPING PENALTIES 

FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
You must not stop on a 
length of road with a no 
stopping sign.

BUS ZONE PENALTIES 
FROM

+2 DEMERIT
POINTS

$ 
Only a public bus can stop 
in a designated bus zone.

Help keep our children safe



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Year 7 2023 
     Information Link 
   to Year 5 Students and their Parents 
 
  
Girraween High School is an academically selective coeducational high school with a focus 
on providing a balanced and positive education experience for our students who aspire to 
achieve exceptional HSC results. The school has experienced and dedicated staff, providing 
students with safe, engaging classes. 
 
Entry is via the Selective High School Placement Test that is run by the Department of 
Education’s High Performing Students Unit. The test will be conducted on Thursday 10 
March 2022. Online applications open 19th October 2021 and close 17 November 2021. For 
more information please refer to our website. 
 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions we are unable to have an information evening at school. 
In early Term 4 2021, we will post on the below link  
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLnXxEpAPUWVOHRMg5PUp-c-DYAcZwF0F2 
which will contain information about our school. In addition to our HSC results outlined below, 
GHS has an extensive range of cocurricular programs on offer. Examples of cocurricular 
programs can be found on our website at: 
https://girraween-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/girraween-h/rules-
and-policies/Girraween_High_CoCurriculur_Book.pdf 
 
  
2020 HSC Achievements 
Girraween ranked 27th in the state overall with 9 students achieving an ATAR of 99 and 
over. 
15 students of the cohort achieved an ATAR score over 98.  The highest ATAR was 99.95 
(Maximum ATAR 99.95).  There were 21 “all rounder” students who achieved 90% or better 
in 10 units of study. 100% students received university offers.  
 
State rankings included: 
2nd for Physics 
3rd for Economics 
7th for Chemistry 
7th for Ancient History 
  
313 distinguished achievers; students who achieved 90% or better in a subject 
100% of all students achieved in the top two bands for History Ext, English Ext 1 and 2, 
Science Ext and PDHPE. Almost 90% of students achieved in the top two bands for Legal 
Studies, Maths Extension 1 and 2, Business Studies, Ancient History, Society and Culture 
and Japanese Beginners and Continuers. 



The Ponds

---------------------------------------------------------------

Register now!
0433669334 OR 0433669333 

sportsfoundationaustralia@gmail.com






